
FÉDÉRATION INTERNATIONALE DES CONSEILS EN PROPRIÉTÉ INDUSTRIELLE 
 
 

Meeting of the Pilot Group of the Ad hoc Group of the Locarno Union 
 
FICPI, the International Federation of Intellectual Property Attorneys, broadly representative 
of the profession in private practice, is pleased to submit these comments in preparation for 
the meeting of the Pilot Group of the Ad hoc Group of the Locarno Union being held from 9 
to 11 March 2009 in Prague. 
 
General Comments 
FICPI believes that the provision of fully searchable and user friendly design databases 
is a key issue in the reform of design systems internationally.  We therefore welcome the 
current efforts to provide additional functionality to the existing Locarno classification. 
 
We also welcome the invitation to participate in the process surrounding this review. 
 
Specific Comments 
How would (if at all) the proposed universal categories improve the existing 
classifications? 
Given that many design registration systems do not limit the rights of registrations to the 
articles named in the registration or the Locarno classes in which the designs are 
classified, it is crucial that users can search the databases of registrations with respect to 
the component shapes of a design.  This enables both the location of relevant prior art, as 
well as registrations which may be infringed. 
 
Are there any “UNIVERSAL” features for designs that are not shown in the universal 
categories? 
Attached is a marked-up version of the Common Categories (Annex 1), with our 
comments in orange, suggesting some additional categories.  We appreciate the need 
to achieve a balance between too many and too few categories, but believe these 
additional categories would aid the utility of the classification. 
 
Ideas on a structure for classification of designs for furniture (Class 6 of the Locarno 
classification) that would sit beneath the “universal” criteria 
We attach the Australian Classification (Annex 2) which appears to be fairly 
comprehensive.  If additional sub-classes were considered, then: 

• with/without arms 
• with/without visible legs 
• single person/multi-person 

may be possibilities.  
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